

June 14, 2022 Vol. 73, No. 24

A Big ConGRADulations to UBC Graduates!

We are so proud of these students who have completed their degrees this spring, despite so much of their college or high school experience being impacted by Covid-19!



Alexis Haskiell

University of Virginia Air Force ROTC

Double Major in Anthropology and Public Policy



Kelly Kossi

George Mason University

Criminology



Lindsay (Lou) Marshall

Albemarle High School

Lou will attend Old Dominion University.

SERVICE OF HOLY WORSHIP

June 19, 2022 11:00 AM

Sermon

"Meeting God in the Silence"
Dr. Matthew Tennant

Scripture:

1 Kings 19:11-15

Anthem:

"Pilgrims' Hymn," Paulus

SUNDAY SERVICE

Deacons: Raynell Stokes **Ushers**: Ian Pallini, Sue Sears

CALENDAR

WEDNESDAY, June 15

9:00 Work Team 9:00 Vacation Bible School 12:00 Wednesday Treats 7:00 Sanctuary Choir Practice

THURSDAY, June 16

9:00 Vacation Bible School 7:00 Seeker's Class Zoom

FRIDAY, June 17

9:00 Vacation Bible School 7:00 Softball Game



Nick Martindale

University of Virginia

Double major in Economics and Statistics



8:30 Finance Committee Meeting 11:00 Morning Worship 6:30 Sundays at Dairy Market -Young Adult Dinner

MONDAY, June 20

8:30 Morning Prayer (UBC Facebook Page)

1:00 Schleiermacher Reading Group



9:30 Staff Meeting



Leah Miller

Charlottesville High School

Leah will attend Christopher Newport University.



HAPPY BIRTHDAY!!

Join us in wishing some of our church family a Happy Birthday next week!

June 22: Gary Dalton, Ronda Wiley, Emily Centofante June 27: Ray Nell Lonvick



Wyatt Minor

University of North Carolina, Wilmington

Business Administration, Marketing

Prayer Requests

Georgia Anne Wood - UVA



Jacob Morris

Virginia Tech

Agricultural Technology



Eddy Tennant

Charlottesville High School

Eddy will be taking a gap year to circumnavigate the globe in a sailboat with his brother, Dean.



Claire and Jacob Wildermann

Charlottesville High School

Claire will attend Virginia Tech, and Jacob will attend James Madison University.

















Vacation Bible School is underway!

The church is abuzz this week with the sounds of VBS! Today our kids enjoyed their first day of crafts, snacks, music, games, and Bible stories. VBS will continue through Friday. Please be in prayer for our leaders and volunteers, the kids attending, and all the families who are impacted by this special week of the summer.

Young Adult Sundays at Dairy Market

Young adults of UBC are invited to join together for dinners at Dairy Market this summer! Each Sunday evening we will gather at 6:30 PM. Grab food from whichever restaurant sounds best to you, and look for Val Fisk at a table out front, near the Starr Hill Brewery end of the building. Anyone in the college & young adult age groups is welcome - please bring friends along with you!

We will plan to eat outside each week, unless it is raining, so that folks who prefer extra caution regarding Covid can feel comfortable joining us. We will not meet the night of July 3.



Help save a life.

Schedule your blood donation appointment today.



Red Cross Blood Drives at UBC

Help us fill the need of our community and care for our neighbors! UBC is hosting Red Cross Blood Drives on Monday, July 25 and Tuesday, November 1. You can register for these blood drives now, reserving your spot early to donate! Just go to the <u>Red Cross website</u> and search for drives near 22903. University Baptist will appear in the search results (click on the "distance" tab to find it more easily).

Interested in volunteering during the blood drive? Reach out to Jackie Lockwood to sign up!

Toy Collection for UVA Children's Hospital

For several years our congregation, in conjunction with Vacation Bible School, participated in a collection of new toys for the children at UVA hospital. These toys were given to the pediatric patients to keep, so there was always a need to replenish the hospital's supply. We have not done this in the past two years because the hospital was not accepting donations during the pandemic. They are now accepting toy donations again and would appreciate our assistance. Therefore, the Missions Council is asking for your help in collecting the following toys to be given to the children in the hospital:

Play-Doh Coloring books Crayons Colored pencils Card games Small Lego kits

You will find collection boxes located on the first floor and in the Fellowship Hall. Because this toy drive is being done in conjunction with VBS, it will have a short collection window. Please bring your toy donations to church on **Sunday**, **June 19**th, or sometime this week before Sunday. The VBS families will be participating and contributing as well.



Circle of Caring: Celebrations Team

One thing that never fails to bring a smile to our faces is receiving a handwritten note in the mail. There's something about opening a card that provides a tangible expression of a church community's care. The provides a tangible expression of a church community's care. The Celebrations Team, part of our deacon-led Circle of Caring Ministry, works

tirelessly behind the scenes to make that happen. The volunteers on this Team send birthday and anniversary cards to members of our congregation. It is truly a ministry of joy!

Do you know of someone we should add to our greeting card list? Please contact the church office or one of our ministers. If you'd like to join the team, you can reach out to the Team Leaders, Debby Johnson and Judy Shah, or speak with our church staff. We'd love to have you join in this ministry!

Save the Date - Town Hall June 22

Please mark your calendars for a Town Hall meeting on Wednesday, June 22 at 6:00 PM. The purpose of this meeting will be to update the congregation on progress concerning JARC (the periodic review of our Constitution and Bylaws), to hear a brief report on the status of the Music Minister Search Committee, and to hear a brief report from Matt about his writing leave this spring.

We encourage anyone who is able to please attend in person! Those who would prefer to listen via Zoom should email Val Fisk for a Zoom link.

Deacon Election

It is that time of year once again to elect Deacons to serve as leaders in our church, ensuring spiritual health and well-being. Voting for the new slate of names will take place until June 19, with a digital ballot available AT THIS LINK. Printed copies are available at the church as well, and can be mailed to any member who requests one. Please remember to sign your name to your ballot to ensure votes from all members can be confirmed and counted.

University Baptist Church 1223 West Main Street Charlottesville, VA 22903 434-293-5106

Connect with us





